
Hinderclay Newsletter July 2023 
If you have anything for the August newsletter, please email liz.channell@gmail.com by 26th July 

 

CAKES GAMES 

SKI BALL 
TOMBOLA 

TABLE TOP 

SALE 

REFRESHMENTS RAFFLE 
AND MUCH 

MORE! 

HINDERCLAY SUMMER FETE 

ON SATURDAY 22ND JULY FROM 2—4PM 

AT THE VILLAGE HALL 
 

If you would like a ‘table top’, please contact Kate (898562) 

or Linda  (898512) 

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

HINDERCLAY LITTLE ERNIE RESULTS FOR 
JUNE 

1st 174 Rob McGuire 

2nd 42 David Ireland 

3rd 130 Mr M. Bishop 

4th  216 Mrs. C. Thompson 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance to win 
cash prizes every month and support our Village 
Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

St. Mary’s Church Services for July. 

 

Family Service - 9th July - 9.30am - Mr. Ken Smith 

Holy Communion - 23rd July - 9.30am - Jay Price 

Flower Festival. 

Each year we are told ‘this is your best’ and 

this year I think it was one of the best yet.  

The church looked magnificent and our theme 

‘Patron Saints’ was a truly inspired subject.  

Thank you seems such a small word for such 

a huge effort from everyone involved over the 

weekend.  We were delighted to welcome the 

Diss Salvation Army Band to our Songs of 

Praise, who led us in some very uplifting 

hymns.  Thank you also to everyone who 

came to visit and your generosity has given us 

a magnificent total this year of £904.  

Again...Thank 

You 

Kate 

 

 

Our next Bingo session will be on Friday 7th July in 

the Village Hall. Please join us for a fun evening and 

a chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ’Eyes Down’ at 7.30pm  

There will be refreshments and a raffle. 

Everybody welcome.  See you there! 



HINDERCLAY COFFEE MORNING 
 

The next coffee  
morning will be on  

July 13th from 10.30am at the Village Hall. 
We do hope you will join us for a cup of coffee/
tea and a chat.  Everyone is welcome and we 

look forward to seeing you. 
For further information, please contact  

Len on 01379 898867 
  

JULY/AUG 2023 Bin Collection 

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

          1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Liz 07900 603594 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.15—10.45am Contact Alyze 

07542 463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start Future dates in newsletter and posters around the village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Green Hinderclay 

Green Hinderclay has continued to monitor and record flora and fauna withing the parish during 

June.  On Thursday 15th June, several members from Hinderclay and Redgrave went on a very in-

formative farm visit to Barkers at Westhorpe.  We learned about the farms cropping regime and how 

it ties in with no ploughing and minimal use of sprays.  Wildlife is plentiful on the farm, which still 

has  

breeding Turtle Doves, plus large numbers of Linnets and Yellowhammers.  The farm featured on the 

recent Sir David Attenborough series, Saving Our Wild Isles, episode 6.  This is available on iPlayer. 

The Bee Orchids have flowered in the playing field and we will be collecting seed very soon.  Do 

come and have a look in the area behind the village hall, it is currently a blaze with the Yellow Com-

mon Birds Foot Trefoil.  There is also Yellow Rattle, Oxeye Daisy and much more in flower.  Spare a        

moment to look skywards and you might be lucky enough to spot a Kestrel or Red Kite (frequently 

seen.  We don’t have any dates booked in for activities during the summer.  Enjoy your holidays and 

we will have some announcements in the Autumn. 

Andrew Goodall  

VOLUNTEER CAR SERVICE 

 

A Volunteer Car Service exists to take Patients from their home within the catchment area to 

Botesdale Health Centre and return. 

It would be so extremely helpful if extra ‘occasional’ volunteer car drivers would come forward to 

assist over holiday periods when the mainstay volunteers are away. Expenses for petrol will be paid. 

Please telephone the answerphone service on 01379 89091 and your call will be responded to as 

quickly as possible. Thank you so much for considering this role. 


